

HARVEST PRAYER NETWORK FIELD REPORT

A Ministry of COGH World Mission Dept.

P.O. Box 4711 - 7407 Metcalf Overland Park, KS 66204 Telephone: 913.432.0303 worldmissions@cogh.net

December 13, 2017

PRAISES

❖ ALBANIA—Gabe and Erica Wait met by "chance" a friend of theirs from New York City who was their real estate broker and had begun attending their house church in NYC. Alfred was able to recommend his good friend, Parid, to become the Waits' language tutor. We are thankful to God for arranging this meeting.



Gabe and Alfred

PRAYER REQUESTS

- ❖ GRAND CAYMAN—Mark Surbrook is making plans to hold a revival service at the Red Bay church, Dec 31—Jan 7. Ask God to bless this meeting in a special way.
- ❖ HAITI—Pastor Samson and the Haitian Church decided to cancel their Convention planned for January. In part, this was due to some unrest because of the increased cost of living. Also, the Church decided to use the funds they would have spent on the Convention for preparing the Dos Palais church building to be painted by a mission team this summer. Thank you for your continued prayers for Pastor Samson and our Haitian brothers and sisters.
- ❖ MYANMAR—Please pray for the Shiloh Bible College faculty and students who participate in evangelism tours at Christmas time. Many Buddhists and animists will hear the gospel, some for the first time. Ask God to draw hearts to himself.
- ❖ MISSIONARIES—Thank you for praying for our missionaries during this holiday season as they miss their family and friends in the States.